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        I oppose bill SB1583. The proponents of this bill intend on pushing their 

progressive ,ideologically driven anti science agendas on Oregon's students and it 

does not belong in the textbooks. . This is not  not right whatsoever as parents have 

the right to direct how their kids are raised as well as the right to know directly how 

their schools are being run. Kids are getting pulled out of schools by the thousands 

and this bill will only make it worse.  There is no need for LGBTG agendas to be 

pushed on to kids in the first place. Of course the ones pushing this nonsense think 

they know better. This bill is just a way for the state to be in control of the parents and 

school boards. Who by the way in case you forgot the school board members are 

elected by the people in the community. This  would just be a way for the state to 

push the political party of the current Governors office and Legislation. I urge  an 

absolute No on SB1583, Schools are for education, reading, writing, and math and 

not learning about gender identity or any other of the LGBTQ propaganda. You need 

to leave the kids alone, its no wonder society today is like it is. These kids running 

around, causing crimes ,doing drug,, selling drugs, shooting people in their gangs 

and wrecking havoc on the streets every where. It has to stop now or what will their 

future be like. They already are confused. The parents rights don't  need their rights 

stomped on with this ridiculous bill. As well as the kids who have rights, deserve to 

get an education without all this pushed upon them. The state has no right to even 

push any of this in the schools period. 

     I urge you to vote No on this ridiculous bill SB1583.  

 

     Thank you  

      Nikki Hoffman 


